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FOREWARTD

Developing a history of the West Point Golf Club has not
been without its difficulties.

Unfortunately memories have dimmed, older members have
gone, written records and pictures have been lost,
destroyed or never published,

It is doubtful that a complete account of the Club or
its members will ever be fully documented.

This compilation of events from 1932 through 1990 has
been reconstructed from the limited information that is
available, Achievemenis of early members is sparse or
non-existant, and it must be assumed that the success of
the Club was due to the outstanding interest, ability and
accomplishments of th%se pioneer members.

I wonld like to give special credit to a long time Ladies'
Club Member, Zlsie Irwin, for her research in 1975, on the
early develcpment of the University Golf Course, Also to
Reli Parker for editing much of the early history.

The material from 1985 through 1990 has been developed
more in the form of a chronology rather than a history.
The writer felt that a single record of major yearly
events would lend itself to much eagier access for
information in the years to come.

Although such a compilation of events may seem tedious to
some, there will always be that day in the future when
such information may be needed.

It is hoped that a written record of the Club; its members
and special achievements will be continued and amplified in
future years.

Ed Angel

Past President
19



WEST POINT GOLF CLUB

1¢32 - 1990

The West Point Golf Club was organized in 1932 by a group of
avid golfers, who played regularly at the newly completed University
Golf Course, The principles behind the formation of the Club are the
same today as they were in 1932; +to provide the opportunity,

- To foster the Game of Golf,

- To provide good fellowship and camaraderie.

- To participate in Club competitions and social activities,

- To obtain an official handicap thereby enabling play

on an equitable basis.,
- To support the British Columbia and Royal Canadian Golf

Asgociations.
14

The University Golf Course had a checkered beginning, In 1923
the Provincial Government under Premier John Oliver set aside 29C0
acres of land on Point Grey adjacent to the newly re-located University
of British Columbia. This property, popularly called the University
Bndowment Lands, was intended to provide long term funding for the
University. However, it -has never been much of a factor in University
financing. On November 16; 1928 an Order-in-Council was passed o
establish a Public Golf Course on the University Endowment Lands cn

either side of University Boulevard.

Mr. J.M. Ballard obtained the original lease and signed an
agreement to build and operate a Pub;ic Golf Course. The course was
to cost a minimum of $60,000 to establish and the lease was for twenty
years., The government was to receive a fee of $1,80C per year plus
land taxes. The agreement specifically noted that the Golf Course
must be public and that all fees were to be approved by the Minister
of Lands. The proposed construction of the Golf Course was a popular
move, particularly with the University population and the residents of

the west side of Vancouver.

The course was under construction from 1928 to 1930, The
principal contractor was the General Construction Company; Mr. John
Boyd, President and Mr. J. McPherson, design engineer. Mr. David
(Davey) Black, professional at the Shaughnessy Golf Club, was the

architect.
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The Clubhouse was built by Mr, Frank Mountain. Mr. Harry
Winder, professional at Riverside, California and a brother-in-law
of Davey Black, came from California to take the position of professicnal
on May 15, 1930. The Course opened a little over a week later, on
May 24, 1930, with an uncompleted Clubhouse and only 9 holes ready
for play. The opening ceremony was well attended by local residents
and eager golfers, who had waited for more than two years for the
event. The ceremony was held in front of the "Shack" which became

Harry Winder's Pro Shop for many years,

"The Shack"

Ruebe Haack
&
Ken Taylor

Golfers toting their wooden shafted clubs in their "drain pipe"
bags became a common sight riding the Point Grey street cars grinding
up the 10th Avenue hill to Sasamat. The small "English" ball was the
official golf ball in Canada. Only Americans used the "big" ball.

Clubs were still known by name rather than number, and woods were woods,.
Part of the equipment found on every tee was a bucket of sand and a

bucket of water for dampening the sand to fashion ball tees.

A year after opening, Mr. Ballard signed the lease for the
Course over to Mr. John Boyd, who became President of the wWestward Ho
Golf Course Ltd. The 1930's were pleasant years for everyone associated
with the course, Under the direction of Harry winder, who enjoyed

axcellent rapport with Mr. Boyd and popularity with the golfers,

.

everything went smoothly making it a very enjoyable place to play golf.
The course wag well run and kept in excellent condition with grass

tees and well watered fairways.

In 1931 Mr. Boyd presented the University Cup for an annual

competition among the regular players on the golf course.
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Mr. Norm Wilkinson was the first winner of the University
Cup, which was played as a Match Play Event. With the impetus of
this competition, it was inevitable that the growing group of regular
players would get together to form a Club to participate in organized
competitions and social activities.

In 1932, with the help of Harry Winder, the West Point Golf
Ciub was formed. The founding members elected Mr. J.H. Lucas their
tirst President. Among this group was Norm Wilkinson, who became
the Club's gixth President., TInitially the membership was limited
to 100, but was later increased to 150 due to popular demand. The
original Competition Day was Sunday. As the membership increased,
Saturday also became a Competition Day. The competition finals,
Saturday winners versus Sunday winners, were traditionally held on
Sunday. The initial membership dues were $10.00, Green fees were
fifty cents a round with a second round thirty-five cents and a

twilight round twenty-five cents.

As the years passed, the Club acquired a number of beautiful
Trophies and Shields, which were donéted by long time members;
The Bret Meating for Senior %4 Hole Medal Play.
The Brodie Shield for 2 Ball-Best B3sll.,
The Wolridge Shield for 4 Ball-lst & 2nd 3all
The GQantas Shield for Singles Match Play (0-13 hdcp)
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The Gilmour Shield for Singles Match Play (14-18 hdcp).
The Golfcraft Shield for Singles Match Play (19-up hdcp).
The Ruebe Haack Shield for Monthly Medal Playoff.
The Centennial Cup for Low Net.
The Stew Smith Shield for the Most Improved Player.

Fach Trophy and Shield holds many happy memories for every
member of stiff competitions, wonderful fellowship and thoughtful
appreciation of those, who graciously donated these perpetual
awards to the Club,

Members will recall the names of wany of the Club's
outstanding golfers, who competed in the Club's competiticns over
the years. Sonme are still members of the Cludb today. Some of the
players, who may come readily to mind are; Ken Murray, Jerry 3Shook,
Dick Stewart, Charlie Robertson, Johnnie Johnston, Pete Hanton,

Sandy Taylor, Dick Cattermole, Chuck Menzies, Jim Simpson, Bret Meating,
Jack Derbyshire, Ralph Pasmore, Norm Wilkinson, Doug Symonds, Mel Jacobs,
Jack Woolner, Dick Hanley, Joe Dwyer and Bill “atkins who was the

3 time winner of the Club Singles Championship.

A complete book could be written about the hundreds of
incidents, some causing momentary grief others smiles of lasting
Jubilation, that occurred during the many hard played competiticns
over the years, Unfortunately memories have dimmed, older members
have gone, and written records have been lost or destroyed, so a full
picture of our golfing greats can not be told.

' Perhaps the mention of a few uwnusuzl exploits may prick the
memories of some members to recall many other interesting stories,

"The most unusual 3 gtroke Hole-in-One occurred a few
years back. Norm Clark, playing with Andy Main and others,
stroked his first shot out of bounds on the par 3, 15th
hole, He teed up a second ball and lofted it straight
into the hole. A Hole-in~One in 3 strokes,™

"Playing for the Harry Winder Trophy, Roy Moulton was 8
strokes up with 18 holes to play, then the roof fell in,
Peter Roche with superb play pulled into a tie with Roy )
at a 202 net score. Tim Oke, on the verge of passing both
Roy and Peter, put 2 balls ocut of bounds for a disastrous
9 strokes and a 2035 net. Roy weathered the storm by beating
Peter in an 18 hole playoff."

"Extraocrdinary to say the least was the amazing shot making of
long time member, Jim Simpson, during the week of Qctober 1,
1979, On Monday, playing with Jerry Smyth, Norm Raphael, and
Bd Angel, Jim teed up his ball on the par 3 ninth hole and
stroked it for an easy Hole-in-One, On Friday, again playing
with Mid-Weekers, Jim teed up his ball on the par 3 fifteenth
hole stroked into the hole for a second Hole-in-One,! -



-5 -

"For terrific shot making - Ken Murray playing in a
downpour on May 2, 1976, shot an unbelievable gross 67.
Under better playing conditions, Ken established a course
record gross 6%, Some may remember Ken and his 4 to 5
inch tees."

"On August 7, 1979, Andy Girling, son of member John
Girling, playing with two West Point Golf Club members,
shot a gross 63 to tie Ken Murray's course record.”

The annual "Monkey Golf and Smoker" was a prominent fixture
on the activity schedule from the 1940's thru the 1970's. This was
& team competition. The captain of each team allotted one club to

“each player on the team, Teams played in unbroken sequence regardless
of where the ball rested, with fhe player whose turn it was to play
utilizing whatever club he was allotted, a driver, putter, 5 iron,
or 9 iron, iow gross score decided the winner. The game reguired
*serious" concentration, but roars of laughter could always be heard

over Point Grey on the evenings it was played.

Another popular and well attended social and "golf" event
was the annual "Putting Contest and Smoker". This was a team event
as well as an individual contest. Rather than a simple putting event,
the putting green was set up with well designed obstacles to test the
ingenuity of every participant., Some extra-ordinary results were
produced with complete consternation exhiﬁited by the Club's best
golfers, The evening finished off with a distribution of prizes and
refreshments,

The Palcutta Smoker and Tournament was organized in 1973 to
replace Monkey Golf which was dropped due to a lack of free evening
golf course time being granted by the "new" course administration.
This event attracted the interest of all members and soon became the

Club's major event in the fall,

All of these events were greai get-to-gether activities, and

created many pleasant hours of fellowship and fun.

From the earliest days, the Club members were interested in )
the training and encouragement of Junior golfers. Laurie Roland, a
very outstanding Junior, who achieved many victories before his
untimely death in an airplane accident, was our Club Junior Champion
in 1945, 1In the 1960's under the guidance of Norm Johnson, Ken Child,
Len Marchand and others the Junior Program reached a high point with

clinics, driving range practice and tournament competitions.
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Also, selected players. were sent to the Junior Golf College, a
summer golf camp that had been established in Chilliwack, for added

training.

In the 1970's Wally Gourlay and Bill Watkins carried on the
work of the Junior Development Program, and developed scme excellent
Junior Golfers despite the difficulty of working on a Public Golf
Course without reciprocal playing privileges with other clubs. At
an Annual Meeting, Bill Watkins said in response to the question,

Is the Junior Development Program worthwhile ?

"When a young boy or girl is given the opportunity
to learn the basics of golf, they receive much mere
than golf lessons, instruction in etiquette and
rules. They learn such things as self discipline,
how to get along with others, reward for effort,
self control and mich more. In my opinion any
contribution in this direction, no matter how small,
will always be worthwhile,®
Membership declined *between 1939 and 1945 as many of the
members "went to war'". With this drop in membership the Club had a
few lean years., On one or two occasions a special levy was needed
to keev the Club solvent. At one time, it became necessary to obtzin
a small loan. Thanks 4o Club Presideni, Reube Haack, whe was also a
local bank manager, the Club had little difficulty in obtaining the
money.
It wasn't long after the war ended that members, eager to
participate in a game of golf, began to return. Membership increased

and the Club never looked back.

West Point Golf Club - Spring of 1959



WEST POINT GOLF CLUB
1932 = = = 1957

25th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

The 25th Anniversary Banquet and Celebration
was held in 1957 to commemorate the first 25
years of West Point Golf Club activity and

¢

growth.

Reube Haack, Club President, organized an
outstanding gathering of fourteen Past Presidenfs,
Mr. John Boyd, Golf Course Founder; Hafry

Winder, Club Professional; and a large turnout

of Club members to enjoy a wonderful evening

of fun and fellowship and thoughts of the next

25 years.

The accompanying picture is one of a very.féw
pictures of our early founding members.



LS61L - 2¢6L  SLNEGISHED 1SYd j

_ NG
RoaTsur °*g ‘fAexorl *D  fuorswyopr g STTIH *3  fseaycr ferpoag *y fmeysusy (¢ {MoweE *Y faeputm °H MOE Yoed

. *I 03T
aspunod ‘phog *p fATTouuc) *p fLespurT *p f3jeuanyg *F  fUOSUTHTIM ‘N fmeys L f8U03g ‘0 taQ MOY JUOLJ




-9 -

In 1960 Mrs,., Lillian Baldwin, daughter of John Boyd, became
President of the Westward Ho Golf Course Ltd. &5he continued to
operate the course until 1971 when major changes occurred in the
course, its management, its professional and staff, and the fabric
of the %West Point Golf Club. The lease to the Westward Ho Gelf
Course Ltd, was not renewed by the Provincial Government and the
management of the course was officially taken over by the University
Endowment Lands on July 1, 1971.

Long time professional, Harry Winder, took this opportunity
to retire after 41 years of outstanding service to the golfers on
the University Golf Course. In his honor the West Point Golf Club
added the Harry Winder Trophy in 1972, and planted a beautiful
Corsican Pine on the knoll to the right of the first fairway around
the 200 yard mark, as a living remembrance of his long servic to the
Club. 4

?

The next few years were frustrating for the West Point Golf
Club members and other regular players on the course. Grandiose plans
were made to renovate and update the course. Mr. Bob Murdech,
‘Endowment Lands Manager, commented, "We plan to make many changes, to
restore the course to what it once was, and to build a new clubhouse."
Unfortunately the plans were ill advised, uriderfunded and seemed to
lack an overall plan of action, There was 2 year with only 9 holes,
ploughed fairways and long walks between tees. The course was only
partially renovated and no beginning was made on a new clubhouse,

Mr. Ron Willey was appointed the new'professional. He with
Mr, Murdoch proposed some difficult administrative changes; pre-booking
was eliminated, booked tee times were modified and decreased, free time
on the course for special events was eliminated, and the Club was
instructed to open membership to all comers. This last edict resulted
in 62 additional members being accepted into the Club without any
additional tee times., At the start of 1973, the Clﬁb had 252 members

with tee times for less than one half.that number,

In spite of these difficulties the Club continued to function. ™~
In fact the Club expanded in a new direction. It became apparent that
a group of week day players wished to form a "Mid-Week" Club due to the

inability of the existing week end Club to accommodate more players.
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A preliminary investigation to determine the feasibility of
this development was undertaken by Bd Angel in July of 1973. This
included discussions with the University Endowment Lands administration,

the course Professional and the potential week day players.

The study indicated that 20 or more week day players were
definitely interested in a club that would enable them to enjoy full
camaraderie and fellowship, to join in social events and activities,
and to participate in golf competitions and tournaments. The Endowment
Lands Administration and the course Professional indicated qualified

approval.

4 discussion was opened with the Executive by a letter to
Don Close, Club President on March 32, 1974. This communication
resulted in a fact finding meeting between the Club representative,
Roli Parker, and the Mid-Week organizer, Ed Angel. This meeting
established a set of guidel%pes for the formation of a Mid-week Club,

it was agreed that the Mid-Week Club would be a division of
the West Point Golf Club, Membership would be limited to senior players
59 years and over, Membership would be capped at 25 for the first year.
Final approval of Mid-Week membership applications would be made by
the parent Club, Annual dues would be the same as the parent Club.
The Mid-Week Club would have representation on the parent Club's
Executive. Handicaps would be handled through the Club computer sysiem,
Members would receive Club, B.C.G.A and R.C.G.A, membership cards,

Mid~Week members would compete in regular Mid-Week Competitions, only.

At a regular meeting of the Club's Executive on May 7, 1974
the formation of the Mid-Week Club was authcorized. An announcement
and distribution of aApplications for Membership resulted in an initial
8 transfers from the parent Club and 12 new members. These 20 members
were established as Charter Members of the West Point (Mid-Week)

Golf Club. | '

An Opening Day Competition and Luncheon was held on May 22,
1974, Ed angel was elected Captain and representative to the parent-
Club., A full Competition Schedule for 1974 was drawn up and trdphies B
quickly made their appearance; The Gus Lecnidas, The George Milne,
The Neil McIntyre, The Ed Angel, The Royal Bank and the Kelbert.

It was a good beginning for a welcome addition to the West

Point Golf Club's activities on the University Golf Course,
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A group of Mid-Weekers enjoying the "luxury" of
the old Clubhouse

Standing Syd Turvey John Berry Norm Raphael Bill Perkins
l.to 7. |

Seated Neil McIntyre Jim Simpson Doug LeBlanc John Girling
1. to r. Syl Roceco Ed Angel Greg Reynolds

West Point (Mid-Week) Golf Club

Charter Members

« Alf Allen ¥  Frank Gnup
Ed Angel ¥ Howard Hainstock
Charlie Barker Karl Luond

*  Frank Bowser lec McNiven

¥ Hric Butcher *  Pat O}Donnell

¥ Al Colgquhoun ¥ FKen Ordway

¥ Jim Coombes Tom Picken
Trygve Christensen * (Clark Stevenson

¥ Reg Forde ¥  Doug Tait
Doug Gillies ¥ Syd Turvey

¥ Since deceased
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With the development of the Mid-Week Club and the need to
redefine the operating functions of the Executive and Committees, it
became necessary to up-date the existing Club By-Laws, An initial
draft was prepared by Ed angel for presentation to the Executive for
their input on October 10, 1975, Under the legal guidance of Jesse
Cove, a final draft of the Constitution and By-Laws was prepared and
presented to the membership for acceptance at a Special General Meeting.

An application was made to the Provincial Registrar of
Companies for incorporation of the West Point Golf Zlub under the
Societies Act. The new Constitution and By-Laws were accepted,
registered and filed on December 15, 1975, The West Point Golf Club
was now an incorporated scciety.

Some golf clubs on the lower mainland cooperated for a number
of years on a receprocal arrangement, whereby Executive members could
play a round of golf at no charge upon presentation of a2 courtesy
card, In 1975, complimentafy cards were exchanged between McCleery,
Fraserview, Beach Grove, Glen Eagles, Seymour and Pitt Meaﬁows Golf
Clubs.

A Club Logo was selected through an open competition held in
1976, There were many entries, but the one selected is the one the
Club is still using. A club Crest, using the new Logo, was produced

and distributed free of charge to each member in 1977. A Bag Tag was

made available to the members shortly after at a nominal charge.

WESTPOINT

The West Point Golf Club participated in a Pro-lkxecutive
Tournament between Clubs in the 1970's, In this event, 3 Club
Executives and a Pro formed a tedm to play a one day Stroke Play
Competition with other Club teams. 1In 1976, 9 West Point Golf Club
Executives teamed with Pro's Harry Winder, Dunc Sutherland, and

Bill Hodéins for the event played at the Capilano Golf Club.
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Pictured is Harry Winder with partners Wally Gourlay, Chuck
Menzies and Ed angel playing at the Marine Drive Golf Club in the
1977 Pro-Executive tournament. This was one of the last events that

Barry Winder participated in, as his health slowly deteriorated.

In late 1979 Harry VWinder passed away. The Club had lost a
great friend, indeed a personal friend to all its members., After his

retirement he frequently appeared at the clubhouse for a "ecuppa" and to

talk of old times. He was still "our Pro" until the day he died. Many-‘%‘

will remember Harry in his Tlst year in 1975 shooting a terrific 72
gross score., In his memcry a Corsican Pine was planted on the right
side of the first fairway on the knoll near the 200 yard mark, A
short dedication ceremony was attended by Harry's family and many Club

members on a sunny spring afternocon in 1980,
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. In the 1970's the Golf Course and Golf Club moved through a
period of uncertainty, which increased each passing year. The Gelf
Course renovation program was stagnated. Rumors of a new clubhouse
were merely figmente of imagination. The management system adopted
by the Bndowment Lands Administration lacked foresight, training and
authority. The administration of the Golf Course retrogressed to the

point of merely collecting green fees.

In 1984 the Provincial Government called for proposals to
lease the University Golf Course for a period of 20 years. Their
primary interest was to place the golf course operation in private
'hands and to increase the revenue to the Crown. The proposals were
to include the construction of 2 new clubhouse and completion of the
renovation and up-grading of the golf course, A new lease was concluded
and an official notification was made, that foretold the early demise
of the West Point Golf Club on the University Golf Course,

"Effective April 1,11985 the golf course shall become known
as "The University Golf and Country Club."

41though the new lessee made few changes in the course operation
in 1985, there was ample room for member concern about the Club's future
on the course. There were immediate questions about the inordinate
increase in green fees, uncontrolled new memberships and lack of
adequate tee times.

A strongly worded petition protesting the unreasonable increase-
in green fees was signed by 200 Senior golfers and sent to the Minister.
of Lands, Parks and Housing.

"We the undersigned Senior players, who hawve played on and
supported the University Endowment Lands Gelf Course for

many years, strongly protest the unconsclonable and unwarranted
increase and added assessments put in place by the Lessee

of the University Endowment Lands Golf Course. The annual
Senior Fee of $100,00 plus $6.00 per round is equivalent to
38,00 per round based on 50 rounds as compared to the Vancouver
Parks Board annual Senior Green Fee of $171.00 for unlimited
Play Monday to Friday, or $3.40 per round based on 50 rounds.
We urge reconsideration of this increase in Green Fees that
will force many Seniors for economic reasons to forego
participation in the healthful exercise and fellowship

inherent in the sport of golf."

The reply from Mr, Tony Brumet, Minister of Lands, Parks and Housing,

was most unsatisfactory and no relief could be anticipated,
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At a meeting called by the University Golf and Country Club
in October 1985, all West Point Golf Club members received a letter

stating,
"If you wish to continue play at the University
Golf Course and claim membership in the University
Golf and Country Club, application must be made
prior to December 31, 1985."

This notification made it abundantly clear that the new management
had no place in their plans for the West Point Golf Club.,

The Club found itself at a crossroads, with one segment of
the Club heading in one direction and the remainder in another. By
the time of the Club's Annual Meeting, it was apparent that the West
Point Golf Club was the losef at the University Golf Course. The new
operators had formed a propietory Club that would replace the West
Point Golf Club and West Point would no longer enjoy playing privileges
on the University Golf Course.

It was imperative that a decision on the future of the West
Point Golf Club muét be made without delay. A General Meeting was
called on January 28, 1986, 'The meeting was attended by 70 members,
which was bvelow the expectation for this important meeting to decide
the future of the Club, but sufficient to determine a correct course
of action. President, Don Gilchrist, chaired the meeting. He
reported that 1985 had been a wvery difficult year for the Executive
and there was no future for the West Point Golf Club on the University
Golf Course.

Many members were perturbed at the bleak future for the Club,
the very substantial increase in c¢lub dues, doubling of the green fees,
the near demigse of the senior rate and the withdrawal of the annual
Green Fee tickets. On the other hand, a few members were pleased with
the prospect of a Country Club atmosphere under the new regime, Most
of the week-end players felt that they had little choice other than
to join the new organization., It was reported that 210 of the Club's
285 membershad made application at the new club., However, the majority
of the Mid-Week seniors felt that the West Point Golf Club would
survive on another golf course and remained loyal.

Due to the dramatic change in the Club's circumstance and the
uncertainty of the future, it was deemed unnecessary to elect a full
slate of Officers and Directors for 1986, 4 resolution was passed to
reduce the Executive to an interim committee of four. Neil McIntyre,
Roli Parker, Doug whittle and Barry Field-Dyte were nominated and

elected to the caretaker committee. -
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The 1985 West Point Golf Club Executive stepped down
completing the 1932 to 1985 era of the-Club on the University Golf
Course., For 53 years the Club enjoyed the leadership of many
outstanding Presidents, who guided the Executives and Members to an
undeniahle record of Club development and achievement., To these

Past Presidents the Club owes a resounding thank you.

1932 - J. H, Lucas 1959 - Ted Hill
19%% - Sidney Balfour 1960 - Doug Christie
1934 - Dr. 0. Stong 1961 - Don Kurtz
1935 - W, Frattinger 1962 - Bud Walker
1936 - Jim Shaw 1963 - Dave Montador
19%7 = Norm Wilkinson 1964 - Jack Munro
1938 - E, A. Burnett 1965 - Bill Tyner
1939 - W, G, Lindsay 1966 - Norm Johnson
1940 - W, G. Connolly 1967 ~ Ken Child
1941 - Dr. 0. Stong 1968 - Stew Smith
1942 - Dr, 0. Stong 1969 = Bruce Gilbert
1943 - Alex Graham 1970 = Jack Reid
1944 ~ Alex Graham 1971 - Dave Montador
© 1945 - Frank Insley g 1972 - Doug Whittle
1946 - Frank Insley 1973 - George Milne
1947 =~ Cliff H. Mackay 1974 - Don Close
1948 =~ Cliff H. Mackay 1975 -« Reid Mitchell
1949 - Cliff H. Mackay 1976 ~ Neil McIntyre
1950 -~ Thomas Jchnston 1977 - Jesse Cove
1951 - Thomas Johnston 1978 - Walt Turner
1952 - Ted Hill 1979 - Roli Parker
1953 = John Rees 1980 - Gus Leonidas
1954 - Dick Hanley 1981 - George Rushton
1955 - Archie Brodie 1982 - John Wilson
1956 - Don Renshaw 1983 =~ Wally Gourlay
1957 - Reube Haack 1984 - Bill Watkins

1958 - Brett Meating 198% - Don Gilchrist

A4 NEW ERA BEGINS

Neil McIntyre, Chairman of the 1986 Interim Committee,
assumed the chair and opened the meeting to a frank discussion on
" The future of the West Point Golf Club ", Considerable latitude
was given to the discussion due to the unigue situation and the
necesgity of obtaining a positive feeling of the meﬁbership in regard
to the future of the Club. Much of the discussion centered around
the disposition of the funds in the Treasury and the potential for
retaining a West Point Golf Club membership. The tone of the meeting-
indicated that the existence of the Club as presently constituted was
doubtful and a new direction must be taken.

Motions, "to hold an Annual Golf Tournament" and "to obtain

a clubroom in the new clubhouse" were soundly defeated.
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A final motion was carried umanimously;

" The treasury funds at this date, less normal expenses,
to be divided equally among the present membership and
those signifying their intention to continue membership
in the West Point Golf Club shall contribute their share
in the "new" West Point Golf Club. The final date for
signifying one's intention shall be April 30, 19861

It was pointed out that at the end of 1985 there were 277
members with an estimated treasury fund of $9200.00, and each share
would be approximately £33.00.

The meeting decided that the Club should continue on the
following basis. The Interim Committe to be charged with the
responsibility of canvassing the members, to determine their intent
to stay or leawve, and to finalize the dissolution of the Club
treasury. Those who choose to leave to receive a pro-rata share of
the funds., Those who choose to remain to leave their pro-rata share
with the Club.

¢

i The Interim Committee met on February 3, 1986 to implement
the resolution passed at the Annual General Meeting. In order to
obtain a true feeling of the total membership, a questionaire was
circulated by mail to all members. A reply, by March 15, 1986, was
requested to the following questions:

"Do you wish to continue membership in the West Point Golf
Club and contribute your share cof the treasury funds to
the Club" ?

"Do you wish to relingquish your membership in the West
Point Golf Club and receive your share of the treasury" ?

"Do you wish to donate the Club Trophies to the University
Golf Club" 2 '

"Do you wish to donate the Junior Development Fund to the
University Golf Club" 7

The result of the survey indicated: 53 Members, primafily Senior
Mid-Weekers, elected to stay in the Club and left their share of the
funds in the treasury. 224 elected to leave and each was mailed a
cheque for $3%.00, which was their share of the treasury funds. More
‘than 80% of the returned questionaires were in favor of donating the’
Club Trophies and the Junior Development Fund to the University Golf
Club. It was later discovered that the University Golf Club did not

have a Junior Program and this fund was retained by the wWest Point Golf
Club,
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The roster of members, who opted to remain in the West Point

Ed Angel

Jack Apps

George Aylwin

Norm Bazely

Charlie Barker

Wes Brisgseau

Bill Cartwright

Xen Chilag

Trygve Christensen
Alex Chrystal .
Jease Cove

Hert Crawford
Joe Davies
Harry Dembicki
Joe Dwyer

Jack Derbyshire
Dawvid Fairweather
Cliff Gaynor
John Girling
Bob Jack

Norm Kent
Harecld King
Doug LeBlanc
Frank Maynard
Howie MeDonnell
Neil McIntyre
Alex McNiven

A Special Genéral Meeting of

was held at the Kerrisdale Commuhity

Golf Club can rightfully be called "Charter Members" of the "new"
West Point Golf Club as of April 1986.

Chuck Menzies
Reid Mitchell
Roy Moulton
Gordon Munro
Colin Qliphant
Art Cliver
Terry Olson
Bob Osborne
Roli Parker
Bill Perkins
Arnold Piggot
Norm Raphael
Don Renshaw
Fred Rollins
Charles Rowles
Vic Schroeder
Jim Simpson
Bill Stafford
Doug Symonds
Roy Symons
Bill Thornton
Fred walsh
Doug Whittle
Don Wiggans
Fred Wilkinson

George Milne (Honorary)

the "new" West Point Golf Club

Center on April 25, 1986, Twenty

two members attended this meeting that was called to consider the
raﬁifications of the decreazsed membership, to decide on a Home Course,
to amend the By~Laws to conform to the reduced membership, to elect

a 1986 Executive, to approve a program of golf and social éctivities,

to approve an operating budget and to set a membership fee structure.

Interim Chairman, Neil McIntyre, pointed out, "We are still
the West Point Golf Club although things are much different from what
they were, We are a new entity, a Senior Golf Club, preparing to play .

on a new Home Course, The full cooperation of every member will be

required to kéep our Club operating efficiently.”

The first order of business was the passage of a Special

Resclution to amend the By-Laws, This amendment reduced the Executive

to 6 members with 5 members required for a quorum at all Executive

Meetings. The Executive to be comprised of a President, Captain,
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Secretary/Treasurer, and three Directors., A 1986 Executive was
nominated and elected to direct the Club in the difficult days ahead.

Neil McIntyre President

Roli Parker Secretary/Treasurer
Frank Maynard Captain

Doug Whittle Director

Doug LeBlanc Director

Cliff Gaynor Director

Neil McIntyre, the first -President of the "new" (Club, opened
the meeting to a discussion by all members on 'The future of the Club',

It was decided to use the McCleery Golf Course as the Club's
Home Course with Away Games to be played at Langara, Fraserview and
other courses that will accept small tournaments. It was pointed out
that the Interim Committee had met with Alvie Thompson, McCleery
Professional, to discuss the position of the Club on the McCleery Golf
. Course, He was very sympathetic to the (Club's position but was unable
to grant tee times or any other special concessions due to the over-
riding Board of Parks and Récreation Policy. Therefore, the Club members
would b? responsible for securing thelr own tee times. Friday was

designated as Competition Bay, when all Club competitions would be played.

An Annual Budget of $2360.00 was approved and the 1986 Membership
Fees were set at $30,00 payable by May %1, 1986, 4 program of social
events including two Smoker Get-To-Gethers and an Annual Banquet with
Golf Competitions of Weekly ?ar Points and Honey Pot plus three Club
Tournaments were approved. An Opening Day Competition and Lunch at the
McCleery Golf Course was planned for Friday, May 9, 1986, N

Thus began. a new Chapter in the history of the West Point Golf
Club after playing at the University Golf Course for 53 years.

The move to the McCleery Golf Course was not without its
problems, A new home without a2 Clubroom available to the members,
a depleted membership, disorganized foursomes, and the lack of tee times
created temporary difficulties. Therefore, 1986 was of necessity a year
of rebuilding and consolidating an active membership, familiarizing the
members with their new home, and creating a friendly rapport with the
Pro-Shop and Clubhouse staffs.

Our new home, the McCleery Golf Course occupies the site of the
former McCleery Farm, which was established in 1862 by the McCleery
brothers. The property was sold to the Vancouver Board of Parks and

Recreation by Mrs. Harry Logan (nee Theodora McCleery) with the under-

standing that it would become a recreational area in berpetuity.
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The Course was designed by Golf architect, A, V. Macon, who
was a good golfer in his own right. His design theory was in shaping
the greens to force a player to play finesse shots depending on the
placement of the pins,

The Course opened for play on July 3, 1959 with Roy Heisler
as Course Professional. A memorial to the McCleery name, which was
built with stones from the old homestead, stands adjacent to the
Clubhouse,

Club representatives Neil McIntyre, Holi Parker and Jesse Cove

presented a brief to the Beoard of Parks and Recreation regarding the
position of the Club at the McCleery Golf Course and reguested that the
Club be granted tee times one day a week for regular Club competiiions,
Although very well received, the Board indicated that special tee limes
or other concessions could not be granted, The Club was registered with
the British Columbia Golf Association as a non-voting Club due to the
Asgociation pelicy that only one golf club on a golf course may have
voting privileges., British Columbia Golf fAssociation memberships were

obtained for all members.

PDespite these temporary roadblocks, the Club progressed
exceedingly well, Fourscmes were established and members soon adapted
to securing their own tee times. In a very short time Par Points and

Honey Pot were regular weekly competitions.
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New trophies began to appear, the McIntyre Trephy for 54 holes stiroke
play and the Renshaw Trophy for the Club Singles Championship.
Bill Cartwright was the first winner of the MeIntyre Trophy.

Joe Dwyer vecame the first Club Singles Champion and winner of the
Renshaw Trophy.

The Palcutta Smoker and Tournament was held in September.
Fifteen two man teams vied for prizes in the $570.00 Auction Pool,
$5150.00 Player Pool, and $60.00 Honey Pot, The Harry Dembicki team
of Bill Certwright and Bill Thornton won top prize in the Auction
Pool and first prize in the Player Pool. Bill Cartwright claimed

first prize in the Honey Pot.

Looking toward 1987, the Club needed to increase its
memtership to a minimum of 75 from its present membership of 52,
To this end, an informational bulletin about the Club and a ﬁembership
application form were prepared by Roli Parker. This promotional
material was directed to the interested non-affiliated, active zenior
{over 55) players who regularly played at MeCleery and wisned to

Join a Club for friendly competition and fellowship.

The jinnual Banquet at the University of British Columbia
Faculty Club attracted 52 members for an evening of good fellowship,
excellent food and a modicum of drink. Captain Frank Maynard
officiated at the Competition Awards and the "0Qld Survivor" Jesse

Cove walked off with the top prize in the Reverse Draw.
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The jovial evening closed out a very successful first

year at the McCleery Golf Course, and served as a true indicator

of better things to come.

"The

Survivors'

The second year at the McCleery Golf Course opened with the
Armual General Meeting held at the Kerrisdale Community Center on
January 30, 1987, Thirty eight members turned out to slect the 1987

Executive and approve plans for the coming year.

Jesse Cove President

Roli Parker Secretary/Treasurer
Doug LeBlanc Captain

Cliff Gaynor Vice Captain

Norm Kent Director

Herb Crawford Director

Neil McIntyre Past President

The Club was in excellent financial condition with £1462.00
in the bank. A4 Budget of $4886.00 was approved to provide for the
Annual Banquet, All Smokers, Opening and Closing Day Lunches, B.C.G.A.
Membership Cards, Weekly and Tournament Prizes, and general operating
expenses. The Annwal Dues were set at §50.00 and the Initiation Fee
$30.00. It was decided to cap the membership at 75 members for the e

year.

A great upturn in the fortunes of the West Point Golf Club
were evidenced at the turnout of 60 members at the Opening Smoker at
the Arbutus Recreation Center on March 20, and the Opening Day Lunch

and Competitiom at the McCleery Golf Course, when 56 members turned
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out to fill the 10 beoked tee times, courtesy of Alvie Thompson, and
two other times booked by members., A match between the Captain's and
Vice Captain's teams was narrowly won by the Captain's team., 59 members

had lunch in the Clubhouse following'play.

In May, the Board of Parks and Recreation abruptly discontinued
the Senior Annual and 20 Game Tickets, The West Point Golf Club by
letter to the Parks Board and the Vancouver City Council, took the
position that they were opposed to the discontinuance of the Annual
and 20 Game Tickets, but were not opposed to any reasonable increase,

The letter in part read:- ", . . « Golf Courses should be self
supporting, but it has not been indicated that you are losing
money from the Golf coperations, and this is the yardstick
normally used to substantiate such huge increase as that proposed
at this time , , , . Impose a reasonable increase if such is
necessary, but do the tax payer the courtesy of showing why the
increase is necessary . . . . Discontinuing the Annual Senior
Pass, which has been a part of the schedule of fees for many
years, will deny many Seniors the opportunity of healthful
exercise and friendly competition due to the extraordinary
increase in feeg." '

Subsequently the Parks Board reconsidered and continued the sale of the
finnual Pass with an increase from $185.00 to $275,00, which was an outrageous
increase of nearly 50%. The 20 game ticket was dropped.

Despite the problem.of the green fees, membership in the Club
continued to increase. By June 30, the maximum of 75 members was
reached and further aﬁplications were on hand. The category of
Associate Member was reinstated to alleviate the Burgeoning membership
problem, The Bxecutive passed a resolution:

"Associate membership may be granted by the Board
of Directors, to any member with at least 2 years
playing experience with the Club who by reason of
disability can no longer play but wishes to
participate in the Ciub Sccial Activities.™

An annual Associate Membership Fee of $45.00 was established.

Weekly Par Points competitioné continued to be held each week,
although the Honey Pot was discontinued due to the difficulty of -
collecting weekly entry fees with the wide difference in tee off times.
Away Tournaments continued to gain momentum, Thirty two members
toured the Fort Langley Golf Club on June 26, It was an extremely
warm day. Everyone was exhausted after navigating the hilly back
nine and the hidden water holes, but an enjoyable time was had by all,
Doug sSymends, Doug Whittle, Charlie Barker, and Alec McNiven shared in

the prizes of -3 dozen golf balls.



Neil McIntyre - Fort Langley Survivor
¥

Club Tournaments and Trophies continued to increase. The
Mecintyre Trophy for 54 holes stroke play, the Reube Haack Monthly
HMedal Shield for the playoff of Monthly Medal Winners, the July
Eclectic for low composite gross score, the High and Low Handicap
Shields for Singles Mateh Play, and the Renshaw Trophy for the Club
Singles Championship.

Doug Symonds laid claim to the 1987 Singles Championship and
the Renshaw Trophy with a win over 1986 Champion, Joe Dwyer, '
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Another Away Tournament was held at the Meadow Gardens
Golf Club on Qctober 5. 25 members attended this event and vied for

2 dozen golf ball prizes.

The popular Palcutta Smoker and Team Auction was held at the
Arbutus Recreation Centre, September 15, A maximum player handicap
was set at 28, and twenty 2 man teams, composed of a low and high
handicap player, were drawn for the Tournament. The Auction for
teams produced an Auction Pool of $625.00, which together with the
Player ¥ntry Pool of $190.00 and the Honey Pot of $80.00 made a
total pool of 38795.00 available for prizes. The Tournament was held
on Friday, September 25. Scoring was by the Qquota Points systeﬁ.
Jesse Cove's team of Vic Schroeder and Doug LeBlanc won the top prize
in the Auction Pocl and Player Pool. The Honey Pot first prize was

won by Doug LeBlanc.

The Club, a strong supporter of the Junior Development Program
while at the ﬁniversity Golf Course, welcomed the opportunify to
support the McCleery Golf Club'sg Junior-Program with a donation of
$200.00, Nearly 80 boys and girls, agéd 10 to 18 years, were included

in this worthwhile program of instruction and competition,

Closing Day, October 23, was the final competition day of the
season. 52 members turmed out for the Presidents versus Secretaries
team event, The first and second ball event was won handily by the
President's team., Other competitions included the playdff of all
- Monthly Medal Winners for the Reube Haack Shield, which was won by
Art Oliver in the low handicap section and Bill Thorton in the high
handicap section. Don Close and Cliff Gaynor won gift certificates in
the Turkey Shoct. TFollowing play 57 members and the Pro-Shop Staff
enjoyed lunch in the Clubhouse. '

The Annual Banquet and Awards Nite, November 20, climaxed
in great style a very successful year of golf and social activities,
Sixty six members turned out for a wonderful evening of fellowship
at the University of British Ceolumbia Faculty Club under the
spensorship of long time member Doug Whittle. President Jesse Cove
was Master of Ceremonies, Tournament swards and Prizes were presented
by Captain Doug LeBlanc. The Reverse Nraw, where every member won at

least one golf ball, was won by Bob Osberne with a top prize of $130.00



- 26 -

1987 EXECUTIVE

FE

The Annual General Meeting, to review 1987 activities and
to plan for 1988, was held at the Kerrisdale Community Center on
Janﬁary 29, 1988, The Financial Report indicated the Club was in
fair financial condition with a bank balance of $1309,00, although
over spending the Budget had required a $500.00 draw down on the
Treasury in 1987.

An 1988 Annual Budget of $4871.00 was spproved. Due to a
projected increase in the cost of social events, competition prizes
and Club administration, membership fees were increased to balance the
Budget. The new fees were, Regular $60.00, Associate $45.00, Initiation
Fee $30.00. |

A 1988 Executive was nominated and elected,

Roli Parker President

Neil McIntyre Secretary/Treasurer
Doug LeBlanc Captain

Ed fngel Vice Captain

Dave Fairweather Director

Roy Symons Director

Jesse Cove Pagst President

The lack of participation by some members, when the roster
was full, was a definite problem that required action by the Executive.

An analysis of member participation in the Club's golfing activities,
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indicated that 20 members participated in 4 games or less on Friday
Competition Days during the past season., Also, the participation level
of 21l members was very low; averaging a mere 40% in all Club Tournaments
and AWay Games .

President Roli Parker in commenting on the situation, said,

"The West Point Golf Club is a Club for golfers

who enjoy golf at the Club level. Social activities

are secondary. We have too many members, for whatever
reason, who are not playing with fthe Club. These
non-participating members are denying potential active
members the opportunity to join the Club when the

Roster is full.,”

To bring the member's atiention to the necessity of maintaining
a high level of participation to retain membership, the Zxecutive

pagsed the following resolution,

"To maintain regular membership in the West Point
Golf Club, it is necessary for a member to play a
minimum of ten 18 hole rounds on regular Friday
Ceompetition Days with Club Members each year."

This resolution was amended at the Annual General Meeting, Jahuary 27,

1989 by reducing the 10 game requirement to 5.

The Club continued to receive excellent cooperation from the
Pro-Shop Staff. The courtesy and consideration received by every
member created a friendly rapport for all. Through the cooperafion
of Alvie Thompson; fhe Club received ten pre-booked tee times for
Opening and Closing Days and the Palcutta Tournament.

The policy, ™cooperate with the existing Club" has been the
watchword of the West Point Golf Club since the move to the McCleery
Golf Course. The letter of acknowledgement and appreciation from the
McCleery Golf Club for the monetary support given to the Mc@leery
Junior Development Program, was a sirong indicator of the cooperative

spirit existing between the Clubs.

Club competitions expanded. The weekly Honey Pot was reinstated
with an entry fee for the season rather than a weekly collection.
Par Points continued as a regular weekly competition and the Monthly
Medal was played each month. New trophies were added %o complete
Awards for all Tournaments. The Angel Trophy for the 4 Ball Match Play
Bvent was won by Ed Angel and partner Norm Clark. The Parker Shield
for the July Eclectic ended in & tie with John Gilliland and Frank
Haylett sharing the low composite score. The West Point Golf Club
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Shields for low and high handicap Singles Match Play were won by

Ken Child in the low handicap and Ed Angel in the high handicap

divisions. In other Trophy Competitions, the McIntyre Tfophy for

54 Hole Stroke Play was won by Norm Clark. The Reube Haack Shield

for the playoff cf Monthly Medal Winners was won by Charlie Barker in

the low handicap and Gordon Crosson in the high handicap divisions,
The Renshaw Trophy for the Singles Match Play Championship

proved to be an outstanding competition with Norm Kent outlasting

Frank Haylett in a very closely fought 36 hole playoff.

Away Tournaments, although not as well attended as in the past,
were played at Green hcres Golf Club on May 20, Carnoustie Golf Club on
June 24, @nd Taswawwasen Golf Club on July 25, An average of 30 mewmbers

participated in each of these eveunts.

At the Palcuttsa Smoker and Team Auciion on September 16, twenty
two teams were drawn, one low handicapper and one high handicapper per
team, to compete in the Palcutta Quota Points Tournament on September 23,
4 spirited auction, under the hammer of Weil McIntyre, produced 660,00
in the Auction Pool. This together with the Player Entry ¥ee Pool of
$230,00 and the Honey Pot Pool of $82.00 made a total prize pool of
$972.00. The Roy Symons team of Tyke Kanelles and Harvey Cook captured
top prize in the Auction Pool and the Player Pool., Bert Borton gained
first place in the Honey Pot Pool.
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On Qlosing Day, October 28, 51 members turned out for the
President's versus Secretary's Team Match, which was won handily by
the President's team. 4 KP's, a Turkey Shoot and a final Honey Pot
were also contested. Following the competitions, 57 members enjoyed
lunch in the Clubhcuse.

The 1988 seascn culminated at the popular Annual Banguet and
twards Nite held at the University of British Columbia Faculty Club
on November 25. Sixty four members enjoyed an excellent buffet dinner
and an evening filled with fun and fellowship. President Roli Parker
was the Master of Ceremonies and Captain Doug LeBlanc presented the
Awards to the top golfers of the year, The cost of the 1988 Annual
Banquet was roughly $1800.00, and further increases would make the cost
prohibitive. Therefore, even though the membership was very well
satisfied with the arrangements at the Faculty Club, the Executive

decided to look for a more central and less costly venue for next year.

§

A disappointing turnout of 33 members attended the asnnual General
Meeting at the Kerrisdale Capadian Legion Hall, January 27, 1989, to
review the past year and prepars for the 1989 season. A new Executive

was nominated and elécted.

Doug LeBlanc President

Bd Angel Secretary/Treasurer
Dave Fairweather Captain

Roy Symons Vice Captain

Frank Maynard Director
" Fred Walsh Director

Roli Parker Past President
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A repor£ on tﬁe financial condition of the Club showed a bank
balance of $1817.00, The proposed budget of 35570.00, which was
considerably above previous budgets, reflected an anticipated increase
in the cost of all social events, competition prizes, and general Club
administration, It was decided to make no change in the Regular dues
of 460,00 or the Associate dues of %45,00, but the Initiation Fee was
increased to $50.00 to ﬁartiélly offset the additional cost as new
members joined.

With the membership down and the potential of a greater cost
of operation, tightening up on all expendictures became necessary.
Special attention was given to the excalating cost of the Annual Banguet,
A committee of Frank Maynard, Tyke Kanelles and Ed Angel was delegated
by the Executive to locate a new wvenue, They located the Bella Casa
Hestaurant which had all of the facilities required; a private dining
hall, excellent bar facilifies, a large and varied dinner selection,
and a first class decor, all at an approximate savings of $600.00 over

previous cost. The facility was engaged for the Annual Banquet to be
held November 24, 1989.

An Opening Smoker was held , March 10, at the Arbutus Hecreation
Centre. 45 enthusiastic members turned out tc renew friendships, meet
new members and prepare for another golfing season. Alvie Thompson
wés our guest and speaker. He spoke interestingly about "Getting started
in the Spring". Drawing on his many years as an outstanding'golfer and.
professional, he advised,

"Good preparation in the early spring will
avoid many physical and playing problems
later in the season, Use ample warm up,
mimic the swing of a good player, play
conservatively, don't overswing or use hard
to play clubs, take lessons on the mechanics
of the swing.,"

The Season Opening Competition at McCleery.Golf Course was
delayed by torrential rains and course flooding. PFinally on March 31,
a day without rain, 43 members teed off on the "water course" for a
9 hole Presidents versus Secretaries 4 Ball Match, which was won
handily by the Secretary's team, 2 ¥XP's on the par 3 holes and a
Honey Pot were also played. The Club's usual Free Lunch was enjoyed

by 47 members and Pro-Shop Staff following play.
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‘A full complement of Club Tournaments was scheduled in 1989,

Trophies or Shields were awarded to each of the Tournament Champions.

McIntyre Trophy 54 Hole 8Stroke Play Joe Dwyer
Angel Trophy 4 Ball, 1st & 2nd Ball Frank Maynard
George Spilos
Parker Shield July Eclectic §1—18) John Gilliland
19-up) Ed Bobinski
W.P.G.Cs Shield Low Handicap Singles John Gilliland
- W.P.G.C. Shield High Handicap Singles Marcel Guiguet
reube Haack Shield  Monthly Medal Playoff Doug Whittle
Renshaw Trophy Club Singles Champion Chuck Menzies

Chuck Menzies bested Frank Haylett in the Singles Finals to win the
Club Singles Championship for 1989,

A new event "The Scramble" was added to fthe competition
schedule, 1In this competition each player on the team, made.of low
1o handicap players, plsys a shot from the position of the best
preceding shot, from tee to green, Scoring is by the gross score on
each hole. The winners of this inaugural event was the foursome of
Doug Symonds, Keith Gill, Bill Gerard and John Girling.

Weekly Par Points and the Monthly Medal competitions for golf
ball prizes, and the Weekly Honey Pot for a share of the Pot continued

strong.
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A Club sponsored Hole-In~Cne Award was established for any
member., " Who achieves a Hole-In-One whileplaying a complete round of
18 holes on the McCleery Golf Course, with no temporary greens or tees,
when accompanied by two or more Club Members, on any day Monday to

Friday from Opening Day to Closing Day. "

The increasingly popular " Pallcutta Fall Tournament'" was
played in September. Twenty three teams vied for a part of an Auction
Pool of $573.00, a Player Pool of $2%0,00 and a Honey Pot of #86,00.
The Dave Fairweather team of Jack Apps and EdBobinski won top honors in
the Auction Pool and Player Pool. The Honey Pot first prize was shared
by Doug Symonds and Doug Whittle.

An Away Touwrnament was played at Lake Padden on May 15, when
37 West Point Golf Club Members Joined forces with 3% University Golf
Club Members, It was a beautiful sunny day, but that didn't ease the
pain on the greens, which were hard to hold and fast with the grain and
slow against. This was not a match between the Clubs, just a get to
gether., Prizes were allottéd within each Club.

Thirty two members toured the challenging Carnoustie Golf Course
on June 26, and managed to line the murky water holes with copious numbers
of golf balls. COf note was the outstanding 12 strckes taken by our
esteemed Divot Dust Editor in his attempt to empty a sand trap. Then
there was Neil McIntyre, who couldn't stand the exultation of his closest
to the pin shot by putting his back out picking up his ball.

On July 19 an Interclub Match was played at the University Club,
which was won handily by the West Point Golf Club, Norm Clark donated a
perpetual Trophy for this event.

Forty two members visited Mezdow Gardens Golf Club on September

18, to close out the Away Games for the season.

There's
a
Winner
Somewhere

-
.-
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The Executive published special Playing Rules, to make sure that
all members were playing the same game.

"Through the green, except bunkers and water hazards, a ball
may be lifted, cleaned and placed no more than & inches from
the original lie without penalty. It may not be moved if
within 36 inches of a iree or out of bounds without a one
stroke penalty."

"If a member plays at two or more courses and has handicaps
registered at these courses, the lowest handicap registered
shall be used when playing at the McCleery Golf Course.”

"The latest published handicap for each player will apply in
all competitions.”

"Differential posting from rated Clubs outside Canada is
mandatory not permissive,™

A no host Garden Pafty was held at Reid Mitchell's home on
tugust 18, following golf. A sandwich and beer was enjoyed by the membhers,
while they relayed stories about their superdb play.

The Club took advaniage of the Canadian "Score Magazine". sales
promotion to receive 50 copies of the magazine four times a year for a
total cost of $50.00 for the 200 copies. The B.C, Gelf House and Museum '
was supported with a £75.00 donation. The Junior Develcpment Fund of '
$236.06 was transferred from the Royal Bank to the Club General Account

at the Teacher's Credit Union, Dunbar Branch.

In November the Board of Parks and Recreation proposed to delete
the Senior Annual Ticket from the Schedule of Green Fees. A,strongly
worded petition, protesting the proposal, was signed by more than 200
Seniors on the McCleery Golf Course and sent to the Board of Parks and
Recreation and the Vancéuver City Council,

"We the undersigned Senilor golfers, who regularly play at
the Vancouver Municipal Golf Courses, strongly protest

the Board of Parks and Recreation proposal to delete the
Armual Senior Golf Ticket from the schedule of green fees,
This disregard and lack of consideration for Senior golfers
will make it financially impossible for many Seniors to
participate regularly in the healthful exercise and fellow=-
ship of the sport that they have supported for meny years.
We urge reinstatement of the Annual Senior Ticket with an
increase of cost commensurate with the proposed increase

in the daily rate.™

The Board of Parks and Recreation subsequently reconsidered their
proposal and retained the Senior Ticket for 1990 at $250.00 for fifty
18 hole games, or one hundred 9 hole games. All games fo be played
Monday to Friday only with play restricted on holidays and weekends,
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The Annual Banguet and Awards Nite at the Bella Casa Restaurant
was an enjoyable affair for the 61 members who turned out at the new
vernmue, The table settings, and general decor were first“class. The
bar facilities were well attended, The buffet dinner and table gervice
was excellent., WNot a single complaint was registered. This transfer
of the innual Banguet to the Bella Casa resulted in a minimum savings
of $600.00 for the Club . President Doug LeBlanc was the Master of
Ceremonies, Captain Dave Fairweather presented Trophies and Awards to
seven Tournament Winners and Runnersup. The Reverse Draw closed out
& great evening. The lucky winners were Norm Clark, Don Close,

Dave Fairweather, Charlie Mackay and Jack Pomfret at $5.00 each;
Colin Qliphant $10,00; Marcel Guiguet $20.00; Fred Walsh $25.00
Bella Casa Gift Certificate; George Paguette $64.00 top prize.
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An Annual General Meeting to begin the 59th year of the West
Point Golf Club was held at the Kerrisdale Legion Hall on January 26,
1990. Forty three members turned ocut to review the Club's activities

for the past year and approve plans for-the 1990 season.

The 1990 Executive was elected by acclamation.

Ed ingel President

Fred Walsh Secretary/Treasurer
Dave Pairweather Captain

Norm Clark Vice Captain

Tyke Kanelles Social Chairmen
Frank Haylett Membership Chairman
Doug LeBlanc Past President

The Pinancial Statement showed a bank balance of #1710.80,
indiéated that the Club was in sound financial position. 4n increased
operating budget of 35840.00 for the 1990 season was approved.
Membership fees were adjusted to balance the proposed budget. Regular
fees were increased to $70.00 The Associate and Initiation Fees
remained at 345,00 and 350.60 respectively.

President Ed Angel, commenting on the increased membership
fees, said,

"The Club continues to provide many special amenities
at no other cost than the membership fee, H#ntries and
prizes in all Competitions, membership in the B.C.G.2.,
a handicap service, all social activities including
the Annual Banguet, a Club bulletin, roster, fixture
card, and countless hours of fellowship and friendly
competition. It is a true bargain.”

4 plan was introduced to involve more members in the operation
and activities of the Club as a means to increase the level of participation. .
and communication among all members. Two or more volunteer members were
appointed to each standing committee, to assist the Chairmen to carry out
their respective responsibilities. The work of the Secretafy/Treasurer
was divided into three separate committees; Secretary, Treasurer, and
Divot Dust Editor, Gordie Munrco was appointed Editor of the Divot Dust,
and George Spilos was named the Treasurer,

4 change was made in the reguirement to retain competition
eligibvility.

"To maintain competition eligibility, it will be

neceasary for a member to play a minimum of five

18 hole rounds with Club members within 12 months

of the date of the competition, The rounds must

be played on regular Friday Play Days on the

MecCleery Golf Course or at games played on golf
courses of scheduled Away Tournaments. There will

be no participation requirement to retain membership."
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A pro-rata membership fee was introduced for players, who
wished to join the Club after July 1. The resolution read,
"Regﬁiar playing members, who join the Club after
July 1 in any year, shall receive a 25% reduction
in Annual Membership Fees for that year.
" Associate Members and Initiation Fees shall receive
no reduction.”

Arrangements were made to hold all regular Monthly.Executive
Meetings at Brock House. This new venue provided a private meeting
room at no charge, and refreshments were available at a very nominal
cost. Other inovations were made to tie the Club more closely tc the
McCleery Golf Course. Permission was obtained to use the McCleery
Clubhouse for the Annual General Meeting and to use the Clubhouse area
adjacent to the McCleery Clubrcom for members to play bridge or cribbage.
The putting green near the Clubhouse was obtained for a Putting Jamboree
followed by lunch in the Clubhouse.

. ?
Fifty three members turned out for the Season Opening Get-To-

Gether at the Arbutus Recreation Centre on March 14. Don Gardner,
Executive Director of the British Columbia Golf Association was the
guest speaker, He reviewed the golf rules applicable to the problem
areas on the Mclleery Golf Course and led an interesting discussion on
the interpretation of the rules in general.

Fifty two members participatéd in the Qpening Nay Captain versug
Vice Captain match on March 21, The match was won handily by the Vice
Captain team. A new Competition Notice Board, located near the water
fountain on the Pro-Shop'wall, was put in use for the first time, 'The
‘Competitions of the Day will be listed on the board each Friday. The
information will be most useful tc the members, who missed the announcement
in the Divot Dust, Fixture Card, or regular Bulletin Boardi Lunch in

the Clubhouse was enjoyed by 57 members and some of the Pro-Shop staff.,

Away Tournaments continued to play a major part in the Club's
Competition Schedule. These events are enjoyed by all who participate.
'The‘only negative factor is that too small a percentage of the Club
members take part in this cpportunity to test their skill on another
golf course, The 1990 Schedule included; 36 members at Peace Portal
on March 26; 45 members at Lake Fadden on May 14; 35 members at
Carnoustie on June 2%; 39 members at University on July 18; 36 members
at Lake Padden on September 16,
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Club Tournaments continued to flourish, although more entries

were needed in these friendly competitions which are such a major part

of Club membership.

Captain Dave Fairweather, assisted by his committee

menmbers, presented keeper trophies and special prizes to all Tournament

Champions and Runnersup at the Annual Banquet on November 2%, 1990,

McIntyre Trophy
Angel Trophy

Parker Shield

W.P.G.C. Shield

54 Hole Stroke Play
4 Ball, 1st & 2nd Ball

July Eclectic (1-18)
(19-up)
L.ow Hdep. Match Play

Bud Brown

Roy Symons
Greg Reynolds

Doug Symonds
Marcel Guiguet

Doug Symonds

W.P,G.C, Shield
LeBlanc Shield
Renshaw Trophy

High Hdcp. Match Play Gordie Munro
Monthly Medal Playcff

Club Singles Champion

Hon Harris
Chuck Menzies
Chuck Menzies became a repeat winner of the Club Singles Championship

by downing Doug Symonds, a former winner, in the finals.

The Palcutta Smoker and Team Auction was held September 14

at the Arbutus Recreation Center., An excellent turnout of members
joined in the heated bidding for the teams, TUnder the jovial Jibing
of Auctioneer Neil MeIntyre a record $1120,00 was bid for the Auction

Pool. The Player Pool was $2%0.00 and the Honey Pot was $94.00, Twenty -._ .

three teams competed in the Tournament on September 27. The Alec McWiven
team of John Gilliland and Frank McDanlel won the top prize in the
Auction Pool and Player Pool with 83 Quota points. George Spilos

came in with the Low Net score to win the Honey Pot.
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A Putting and Chipping Jamboree, a Club first, spiced up with
z Stylish and Outrageous Costume FEvent was held on the morning of July 24
at the Putting Green adjacent t¢ the Clubhouse. Forty three wmembers
enjoyed this fun event that was followed by lunch in the Clubhouse.
Patti, from the Pro-Shop, added much to the affair by loaning her
friendly personality as judge of the varied costumes of the day. Dave
Fairweather came out on tocp of the mest outrageously dressed group and
Iid Angel was judged the most stylish. The top putters had their day,
proving that one putt is all that is needed on a green, and that par
for any hole should be revised, Norm Kent bested Doug Symonds in a
playoff for number one in the 1 to 18 handicap division. Frank McDaniel
downed Alex Chrystal to capture the 19 and up division,
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Sixty five members attended the Annual Banquet and Awards Nite
at the Bella (Casa Restaurant on November 23, 1990. President Ed Angel,
as Master of Ceremonies, introduced Alvie Thompson, McCleéry Golf Course
Professional, who spoke briefly on " Upgrading the Municipal Golf Courses".
He indicated that a Toronto firm had been given a contract to develep a
program for reconditioning and upgrading the three city golf courses.

The first step, a2 survey by an Agronomist, has been completed. His

findings indicated that the poor drainage on the MeCleery course must

be corrected bhefore upgrading of any greens or fairways or the implementation
of an automatic water system can be undertaken.

Alvie said, "The McCleery Golf Course will be improved, but at
best it will be a 3 to 9 year undertaking, To obtain player input on
desirable changes, a questionaire will be distributed by the Parks Board
and made available to all players for their respective ideas. Any
further progress information will be forthcoming from the Parks Board and

the Pro-Shop should not be besieged with questions that have no answers.”
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A special feature of the Banguet Nite was the presentation
of special awards to outstanding members of the Club. President Ed Angel
in making the first presentation, said,

"From the Club's beginning in 1932, hundreds of members
have enjoyed countless hours of fellowship and friendly
competition as members of the West Point Golf Club. Tonite
we focus our attention on five members, who have been &
part of the ongoing saga of golf at West Point for more
than 40 years, This is a fantastic record of exemplary
sexvice to the Club, and it is a pleasure to recognize and
I congratulate these members; Howie McDonnell, Joe Dwyer,
Don Renshaw, Frank Maynard and Chuck Menzies, for their
outstanding support of Golf and the West Point Golf Club
1 for so many years. On behalf of the Club, I wish to present
) each of you a British Columbia Golf Association Forty
Year Pin, which is emblematic of true sportsmanship and
devoted service to golf."

E. Angel, H, McDonnell, J. Dwyer, C. Menzies, F. Maynard, D. Renshaw
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The Club honored, Roll Parker, with a Honorary Life Membership.
President Ed Angel made the presentation, '

"On behalf of the Club, it is a privilege to honor one of

our uwembers, who has been outstanding in his support of

our Club and has given unselfishly of his time and expertisze
for the betterment of all members.

He has served the West Point Golf Club well and faithfully
for many years as a Director, Secretary, Treasurer and
President, and has gilven positive leadership and direction
to the transfer, organization and rebuilding of the West
Point Golf Club at the McCleery Golf Course.

He has constantly promoted fellowship, camaraderie and an
interest in the game of golf among all members, and has
maintained an active interest in the activities and growth
of the West Point Golf Club despite his inability to
participate as an active player recently.

Therefeore, it is the pleasure of the members of the West
Point Golf Club to confer a Honorary Life Membership on

Mr. J.T7, "Roli" Parker entitling him to enjoy all rights
and privileges of membership in the West Point Golf (lub
save holding office and voting, without payment of fees."

Ed Angel Roli Parker
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In November, the Board of Parks and Recreaticon again indicated
their desire to eliminate the Senior Annual Ticket. To provide a
concerted voice in opposition to this latest attempt to eliminate the
Senior Ticket, a petition signed by more than 200 senior golfers was
sent to the Parks Board and the Vancouver City Council.

"We the undersigned Senior Golfers strongly protest
the proposed unconscionable increase in the Senior
50 Game Green Fee Ticket for the Municipal Golif Courses.
The increase of 16.8% on the Senior 50 Game Ticket in
retlation to the 4.5% increase on the Regular Daily
Rate is flagrant discrimination. This disregard and
lack of consideration for the Senior golifers, who play
for healthful exercise and fellowship, will force the
majority of them from the sport that they enjoy and
require to maintain their physical well being. Thus
the mandate of the Beoard of Parks and Recreation to
provide recreational facilities on a fair and equitable
-basis for all citizens will be tarnished and open to
public rebuke. We urge reconsideration of this
outrageous policy."

The Parks Board did not reconsider its discriminatory increase
in the Senior -Annual Green Fee Ticket, but continued with the outrageous
increase that was designed to increase the cost of the Senior Annual
ticket to the point where it would not be economic to purchase, The
Annual - Senior Green Fee Ticket for 1991 was increased to $312.50.

A new Bag Tag was designed and manufactured for distribution
to the members at $1.00 each. The tag was 3% inches in diameter with
a decorated edge and the West Point logo on the front. The back had é
slot for the member's name and the Pogt 0ffice address of the Club.

WEST POINT

p.0. BOX 46471
STATION G
VANCOUVER, B.C.
V6R 4G7

VANCOUVER
CANADA
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An fnnual General Meeting was held on January 25, 1991
at the McCleery Clubhouse, |

A Special Resolution to amend the By-Laws was presented
and approved. The amendments increased the number of Officers and
Directors in the Executive to seven. They were to be a President,
Secretary, Treasurer, Captain, Vice Captain, Membership Chairman,
House and Social Chairman along with an ex-officio member, the
immediate Past President, The Secretary to exercise the duties of
the President in the President's absence., PFour members would be

sufficient for a quorum at Executive Meetings.

The Aimendxents with Revisions and Deletions tc the By-TLaws
that were passed by Resolution at General Meetings of the Society on
January 27, 1978, April 25, 1986 and January 25, 1991 were incorporated
and printed in a updated Constitution and By-Laws , March 1, 1991,
A copy 1is aitached, herewith.

1

- The members nominated and elected the following Bxecutive
Officers and Directors for 1991,

Dave Fairweather President

Fred Walsh Secretary

Bruce Groom Treasurer

Doug LeRBlanc Captain

Bernie Smith Vice Captain
Gordie Munroc Membership

Jack Apps House and Social
Y4 Angel Past President

The West Point Golf Club, now in its 59th year, has 80 regular,
1 associate and 2 honorary members. An excellent rapport and friendly
atmosphere exists between the members and the Pro-Shop and Clubhouse
3taffs, that Has made golfing at the McCleery Golf Course a pleasant -
experience, The Club has survived the many problems inherent in the
transfer to this new venue and will grow and prosper as long as the high
level of participation, communication and cocperation is continued by

every member,

The future is bright for many years of fun, fellowship and

friendly compefitiqﬁ for all members, new and old.
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REGISTRAR OF {CiAT AMIES

NAME
The name of the Society is the "WEST PQINT GOLF CLUB".
OBJECTS

The objects of the Society are the encouragement of gooed fellowship
among its members and the promotion of Golf, and other sports and games,
and such related recreational activities as the Board of Directors may
from time to time deem suitable but not the operation of a social Club.

LOCALITY
The operations of the Soclety are to be chiefly carried on in the City
of Vancouver, in the Province of British Columbia.

BY-LAWS

ADMISSION TO MEMBERSHIP

1. Nomination of Members
Nomination of evezi'y candidate for admiseion to‘:bembarship shall be
gubmitted in writing on & form -provided by the Society, to the Secretary,
signad by the candidate end by two members as propoaser and seconder, and
be ballotted for by the Board of Directors.

2. Honorary Members
Honorary membership may be conferred on any person for such a period
as may be prescribed by the Board of Directors present at any regular
or apacial meeting of the Board of Directors, and such honorary members
may enjoy all the rights and privileges of a member, save holding office
or voting, without payment of fees.

3, Associate Members
Aspociate membership may be granted, by the Board of Directors, any
member who elects to participate in the activities of the Socliety, save
golf competitions and matches,

OBLIGATIONS OF MEMBERS
1. Condition of Mambership

Al]l members are admitted only upon the conditions of submission to the
by-laws and rulea of the Society, both as to reatrictiona eﬂjohed and
penalties imposed.

2. W¥Withdrawal of Members
Any member not intending to continue as such, shall notify the Secretary
before the Annual Generallheeting of his intention to withdraw. This

shall not prevent a member from re~joining at any time providing he
leaves under these articles and a vacancy ig at hand.

3., Entrance Fee .
The fees for each year to be set at the Annual General Meeting; this
8hall iInclude membership In the B. C. G. A, and the R. C. G. A,
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EXPULSION OF MEMBERS

1. Misconduct
Any member, in the opinion of the majority of the Board of Directors,
wilfully infri.nging the by-laws or rulee of the Society, or being guilty
of conduct in or out of the Society injurious to the character, interest
or good order of the Soclety may be recommended by the Board of Directors
to resign,

2, Delinquency
The Anrual dues are payable on the first day of January each year, and
any member failing to pay before the first day of February shall be
held in arrears. Intimation thereof shall be sent to him and until
his subscriptiom is paid, he shall not be entitled to compete for any
Society prize or otherwise to exercise any of the privileges of
membership and if still unpaid on the first day of March, shall cease
1o be a member of the Society but he shall atill be liable for his
gubscription.
1% shall be in the option of the Board of Directors to reinatate him
on good cause being shown and on payment of arrears.
No prize will be_ diatributed tc any member until such time as his dues
are paid, K

3+ Participation )
Hembers shall be obligated to take an active part in all activities
of the Society, and, unless for reasonable cause being unable to do so,
may be raquested to submit duly attested score cards for a minimum
nupber of required competitions per year to maintain active membership,
as prescribed from time to time by the Board of Directore., Failure to
comply may be considered, by the Board of Directors, as good and
sufficient cause for expulsion from the Society.

4, Summarily by the Directors
Bhould a member be suspended from membership in the Society for
non-payment of duee, or for not conforming to the rules and regulations
of the Socie{y. or for any other good and valid reason, the Board of
Direotora shall call a special meeting of the Board and if two-thirds
of the Directors present vote that the name of the deliquent member
shall be removed from the roll, the said member's resignation ghall
take effect eimmediately.

5. Appeal
A member dprived of membership may appeal from such decision to the
next General Meeting, if he give notice of such appeal in writing to
the Segretary. ' ’

MEETINGS

1. Annual Meeting , A
The Anmual General Meeting of the Socilety shall be held at the
Club House, or at such place in the City of Vanouver as may be selected
by the Board of Directors, not later than the 31at day of January of
esach year, -
A1l meetings -of members shall be called by the President or Secretary.

sseseseCOnt,
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Ho public notice of the Annual or any meeting of the members shall
be required, but notice of the time and place of any such meeting shall
be mailed post paid, but not registered, to each member at his last
known place of abode or address at least two weeks before the holding of
the meeting.
The accidental omission to glwe notice to any member shall not
invalidate any resolution passed at any meeting. The guorum for the
transaction of business at meetings of members shall coneist of not
lees than eight (8) members present in person at such meetings.
Vote by proxy shall not be allowed at the Annual or any other meeting
of membera. KEach member shall be entitled to one vote.
The financial atatement shall be read and discussed at the Annual
Méeting each year.
The order of business at each Annual Meeting of members shall be
as followes

(a) 'Roll Call of Officers and proof of Quorum;

{b) Reading Minutes of preceding members' meeting;

(¢) Report of Committees;

(d) Unfinished business;

(e) Election of Directors and a1l Qfficers in
connection with the Soclety;

(f) New busineas;
(g) Adjourn

2. Special Meetings
Special meetings of the members may be called at any time by the

Board of Directors on five daye' notiée by mailing a copy of said
notice to each member,

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

1, YNumber snd Authority
The number of Directors shall be seven (7), and they shall manage
the affairs of the Society. The immediate Past President shall be
an ex=officioc member.

2. Nominaticne and Nominating Committee
All nominations for the Board of Directors shall be made at the
Annual General Meeting. Nominations may be made by a Nominating
Committee and from the floor. All nominees shall be present, or in
case of unavoidable abeence, the nominator must have prior consent of
his nominee to act if elected. '
A three mgmber Nominating Committee shall be appointed by the President

for the purpose of selecting a slate of Officers and Directors for the

ensuing year, The Chairman of this Committee to be a member who has

gerved as President during the preceding five years, but not presently

an Qfficer of the Society., One member shall be from the current Board
of Di:eétors and one from the membership in general. This Committee

to be formed not later than the 318t day of March each year, and to
meet during the year to give seriouws thought and coneideration as to the
best qualified people available for Officers and Directors of the
Society., This Committee will present their selections to the Board of
Directors on or before the J1et day of December of each year and to the
members of the Society at the Annual General Meeting for their

cons ideré.tion.
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3. Election
At the Annual General Meeting, seven (7) Directore shall be
elected for a term of one year, and any Director shall be
eligible for re-election.

4. Vacancies
The Board of Directors shall have the power to fill any vacancies
occurring in their numbers in the course of the year. -

OFFICERS AND THETR DUTIES

1. Officers
The Officers of the Society shall be; President, Secretary,
Treasurer, Captain, Vice Captain, and two other Directors.

2. Duties of President
It shall be the duty of the President to preside at all meetings
of the Board of Directors and of the members, and with the Secretary
or Treasurer to sign cheques, to appoint all Committees not
otherwise provided for, and he shall be ex-officic a member of all
Cotrmit tees.,

3. Duties of Secretary
The duties of the Secretary shall be:
To exercise the duties of the President in the President's absence.

To keep a record of all matters transacted at the meetings of the

Society or Board of Directors or any Committee thereof,
To notify candidates for admission of their election.
To execute such writings and acts, matters and things as he may be
instructed and authorized by the Board of Directors to do.
4. Duties of Treagurer
It shall be the duty of the Treasurer:
To davélop, administer and control the Annual Budget of the Society.
To prepare a financial statement for presentation at the Annual Meeting
of the Society.

To collect all fees, dues, subscriptions and charges and deposit
seme to the credit of the Scciety with its Bankers.
To keep a regular account of all receipts and disbursements subject
to examination by the Board of Directors at its regular meetings
and by the Auditor.
5. Duties of Captain
I+ shall be the duty of the Captain: )
To arrange and maintain an annual achedule of Society golf events.
To administer all competition arrangements inclwding playing times
rules and oonditions for play, scoring, handicapping, local rules
and awarding of prizes. .
To rreside at all Society golf matches, tournaments and competiticns. ‘
The Captain shall be Chairman of the Match and Handicap Committee.
6. Duties of Vice-Captain i
The Vice-Captain shall assist the Captain in all mattere pertaining
to the organization and operation of all matches, competitions and
towrnaments of the Society.

In the absence of the Captain, the Vice-Captain shall exercise the
duties of the Captain,
The Vice-Captain shall be a member of the Match and Handicap Committee,
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MEETINGS OF DIRECTORS
1. Time, Flace and Voting

Meetings of the Board of Directore may be called at any time by
the Pregident, or in absence by the Secretary, or shall be so called
when a request in writing is made by the majority of the Board
of Directors so to do, Notice of all such meetinge shall be given
at least two days before the day of the meeting, to each Director.
If, in the opinion of the President or in hias absence the Secretary,
urgent businese is required to be diaposed of, one day's notice
shall be sufficient.
Meetings of the Board of Directors may be held at any time, without
notice, if all the members be present and consent therets, or if those
abesent signify their consent to such a meeting.
All meetings of the Board of Directors shall be held in the Club House
or at such places in the City of Vancouver zs the President, or in
his absence, the Secretary may select.

All questions, save those required by thes By-Laws to have a special
majority, shall be dacided by a majority wvote; in case of a tie the
President, or in his absence, the Secretary, shall have a gecond or
casting vote. ¢

2. Quorum
Pour (4) members of the Board of Directors, present, eshall constitute
a quorum.

3+ Order of Business
The order of business at all meetings of the Beard of Directors
ghall be as followss

(8) Reading the minutes of the last meeting and confirming same;

(b) Receiving the report of the Secretary;

{c)} Receiving the report of the Treasurer;

(d) BReceiving the reports of the Standing Committeesj

(e} Receiving the reports of Special Committees;

{f) Special Orders;

(g) Unfinished business;

(h) Nev busineas;

(1) Good and welfare;

~{3) adjourn.

This order of business may be altered at any meeting by a majority

vote of those present,

4. Powers
The Beard of Directors shall have power tc appoint auch Committees
as it may deem desirable and shall préscribe their dutiee; to fill
vacancies that may occur in any office; to enforce penalties for the
viclation of these By-Laws or sny rules made by the Board of Directors _
or any of ita Committees; to call Special Meetings of the Society;'
to make and execute contracts in the name of the Society or authorize
its Officers or Committees Bo to do; to appoint or dismiss at pleasure
any Officer or Director of the Soclety.
It shall presént at each innual Meeting of the Society a report showing
the financial condition, resources and obligations of the Society and
make such recommendations as 40 ite welfare as it may deem proper.

sessasscoOnt,
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It shall have power to make rules and regulations and to do all
other things which it may deem necessary for the proper operation,
government and management of the Society.

COMMITTZES

1. Appointment and Authority
The Board of Directors shall appoint Standing Committees as followss
Match and Handicap Committee, House and Social Committee, Membership
Coumittee, Junior Development Committee.
Each Committee shall be composed of a minimum of three members of
which at least one member shall be a Director.
The Board of Directors may appoint Special Committees, membership

of which may include members who are not Directors.
The Committees shall in all respects be subject to the Directors,
who shall decide all questions as to their duties, powers and
Juriediction, and may at any time control their actione. Subject,
however, tc this the decinions of each Committee shall be binding
upon the members of the Sooiety.
No Committee shall incur any expense without authority of the Board
of Directors. A1l billa shall be approved by the Chairman of the
Committee that as.ithorized the expendicture before presentation to the
Treasurer, .

2, Match and Handicap Committee
The Captain shall be Chairman of the Match and Handicap Committee.
The Committee shall develop and manage an Annual Schedule of Soclety
golf matches, competitions and tournaments,
It shall supervise and control all Society golf matches, competitions
and tournaments including setting up rules and conditicns for play,
making draws, checking score cards and handicaps, and the offering
and awarding of prizea. .
It shall make, amend and enforce local rules and interpret and apply
the name as well as the Rules of Golf.
It shall periodically check score cards and differentials to insure
that all differentials are being turned in nad that errors in
computations are not being made.

It shall maintain and control a handicap- aystem and insure that
handicaps are determined and altered on a regular baaia.
It shall maintain a complete record of all Society matches, competitions,
and towrnaments inoluding the winnera, scores and prizes awarded.

3, House and Social Committes
A Director shall be.appointed Chairman of the House and Socclal Comittee.

7 The Committee shall be responsible for the planning, organization,

arrangement and control of all Scciety functions.
It shall maintain a complete record of all monies received and
disbursed on behalf of the Committee at each function, and make a
full accounting to the Board of Directors following each evént.

4. Membership Committee
A Director shall be dppointed Chairman of the Membership Committee,
The Committee shall receive all applications for membership in the
Society and determine the eligibility of the applicanta according to
the rules pertaining to the qualifications for membership, and shall
gubmit their recommendations to the Board of Directors for action.

venvesicOnt,
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All applications for membership shall be processed in the order
of recelipt.
The Committee shall maintain a complete roll of members of the
Society including, names, addresses, postal codes, phones, .and
clagseification of membership.
5. Junior Development Committee
The Chajrman of the Committee shall be a Director of the Scciety.
The Committee shall be responsible for insuring the continuity of an

adequate Junior Development Program. It shall establish and maintain
a program of education in regard to golf etiquette, golf rules and
regulations, and golf course care and maintenance. It shall be
responsaible for the behavior of all Junior members using the Golf
Course and Club House,

AUDIT AND LEGAL

1. Auditor
An Auditor shall be a.pp;mted by resolution of the members at the
Annual General Meeting and he shall hold office wntil the next Annusl
General Meeting or until his euccessor is appointed, wnless previously
removed by.resolgt_ion of the members at a Special General Meeting.
It shall be his duty tc make an Audit on the closing of the Books
at the end of the Fiscal year.

2. Soliciter

A Solicitor may be employed by the Board of Directors, who may or

may not be a Director, and who shall be entitled to be paid for
services rendered. *

CUSTODY AND USE OF THE SEAL
The Seal shall be in the custody of the Secretary of the Society
and shall be used only as directed by resclution of the Board
of Directors. '

PISCAL YRAR
The fiscal year of the Society shall begin on the first day of
January and end on the last day of December in each year.

ALTERATION OF BY-LAWS
The By-Lawa of the Scciety may be amended at any general, special
or annual meeting of the Society by extraordinary resolution adopted
by twoethirds majority vote of the meabers of the Society present
at any special or annual meeting.

Notice to amend any By-Law or to introduce a new one shall be given
in writing at a meeting of the Society previous to the meeting or
circulated to the members two weeks in advance of the meeting at
which 1t is intended to be considered.

INTERFRETATION OF BY-LAWS
On all questions of interpretation of these By-Laws, the decision
of the Board of Directors shall be final unless overruled by the
members at an Annual or Special General Meeting.
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BORROWING POWER
The Board of Directors may borrow, or raise or secure the repayment
of money only in such manner and upon such terms aa authorized to do
80 by an extraordinary resolution of the Society adopted by two-thirds
majority vote of the members cof the Society present at a special
meeting called for that purpose and for which two weeks notice in
writing of the resolution to be presented shall be given to the
membexrs,

RECCRDS

1. Custody and Preparation
The preparation and custody of minutes of proceedings of meetings
of the Society and of the Board of Directors and other books and records
of the Society shall be the responsibility of the Secretary.

2, Ingpection
Every member shall be entitled to inepect the records of the Society
upon payment of a fea of $1.00 and to receive a copy of the
Constitution and By-Laws on payment of a fee of $1.50.

DATED the 4th day of Novembex, 1975 A.D..
%

Full Names, Addresses Signatures
and Occupaticns of of Subscrlbers
Subscribers

e
Doanald A. Clese /\@S‘dLa—o .
[ r

5587 Highbury Street
Vancouver, B.C.
Busineseman

Charles N. Menzies
903-144 West 14th Avenue
North Vangouver, B.C.
Butcher

Wallace B. Gourlay
4057 West 16th Avenue
Vancouver, B.C.
Salesman

Ronald C. Erdman
2857 West 6th Avenue
Vancouver, B.C,
Salesman

Edgar P. Angel

5450 University Blwd.
Yancouver, B.C.
Retired

George J. Milne

2416 Courtenay Street
Vancouver, B.C.
Salesman

J. Reid Mitchell
4949 Queensland Road
Vancouver, B.C.
Professor




Fall Namea, Addresses
and Occupationa of
Subsgcribers

Signatures
of Subscribers

John T, Parker

3435 Mayfair Avenue

Vencouver, B.C.
Lumber Manager

H. Douglas Whittle
5549 Whycliffe Road
Vancouver, B.C.

Professor

=

AL APt

Neil M. McIntyre

4330 West 2nd Avenue
Vancouver, B,C.
Tour Manager

Gus Leonidas

21 West 218t Avenue
Vancouver, B.C.
Labour Mediator

hodo s
T

WITNESS to the above signatures:

Namet
Address:

Occupation:

Jesse Cove ’
3825 West 23rd Avenue
Vancouver, B.C.
Barrieter & Solicitor

|




